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Alternative Formats Available 
206-477-5371 TTY Relay: 711 

For more information 

• Visit www.kingcounty.gov/sunsetheathfield 

• Call the project hotline at 206-296-7800  

• Email Caryn Sengupta at caryn.sengupta@kingcounty.gov 

Construction Update: Full road closure on 164th Pl SE 

beginning as early as Monday June 17 

King County’s contractor is continuing to investigate and repair the new force main pipe 
along 164th Pl SE, SE 35th Pl and near the Heathfield Pump Station. See last week’s 
update for more details. 

Beginning as early as Monday June 17, crews will need to reopen the pit in the road 
near the intersection of 164th Pl SE and SE 35th Pl. This will allow them to test the pipe 
and make repairs. During this work, 164th Pl SE will be closed to through traffic in 
both directions, as it was during construction. See map below. 

We expect the closure to be in place around the clock for approximately six weeks. 
Depending on what the contractor finds in their continued investigation, they may need 
to extend the closure if more repairs are necessary. 

What to expect: 

• Current work hours: Weekdays and weekends from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. Please 
note that work hours may be adjusted. 

• Increased noise and vibrations: Neighbors can expect noise and vibrations 
from excavators, shoring installation and vacuum trucks. 

• Around the clock, full road closure of 164th Pl SE currently planned for 
approximately six weeks beginning as early as Monday, June 17. Before June 
17, single-lane closures will continue during working hours. 

• Single-lane closures on SE 35th Pl during work hours. 
• Intermittent single-lane lane closures on 163rd Ave SE and W Lake 

Sammamish Pkwy SE. 
• Access maintained for services: Access to homes and driveways will be 

maintained and prioritized. Access will be maintained for emergency services, 
waste pickup, and mail delivery. 

. 
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For more information 

• Visit www.kingcounty.gov/sunsetheathfield 

• Call the project hotline at 206-296-7800  

• Email Caryn Sengupta at caryn.sengupta@kingcounty.gov  

 

The schedule and duration for construction is tentative and is subject to change as work 
progresses. We will continue to provide email notices with updates on timing of specific 
construction activities. 
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• Call the project hotline at 206-296-7800  

• Email Caryn Sengupta at caryn.sengupta@kingcounty.gov 
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